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Dear Christine,

about Hilus,
It was a great surprise to land at Hilus, as I came to Vienna in 96. It
appeared to me as an good opportunity for the artists working there, and a
information center for both the local vienna and the international art
scene. K.R. Huffmann had left traces of ongoing energy aswell, She
probably helped Hilus in being involved and knowledgeable about the
international art scene.
When I arrived, G.Sengmüller took plenty of time to show me works by young
artists I had never heard from and that were in a field (at the border of
art and new media) that I found most interesting. Of course all projects
and pieces were uneven and somtimes naive, but the work of H.Turk and
C.Meierhofer appeared to me outstanding in their direct confrontation to
technology. Humor was there too. I invited all 3 of them in a group show I
curated in Geneva "Version 2.2"

Simon Lamuniere
Centre pour l'Image Contemporaine Geneva


